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Trustees & Advisory Committee Meeting
The Woodman PH, Birmingham
Wednesday 18 April 2018
Present:
	Dave Morris (Chair)
	London Friends of Green Spaces Network / Haringey Friends of Parks Forum

	Sarah Royal (CEO)
	Birmingham Open Spaces Forum (BOSF)

	Michelle Furtado (Vice Chair)
	Adur & Worthing Green Spaces Partnership

	Roland Bruce (Treasurer)
	Bristol Parks Forum

	Nigel Sharp (Sec.)

	North West Parks Friends Forum (NWPFF)


Apologies

	Paul Todd
	Keep Britain Tidy (KBT)

	Matt Hanrahan
	Groundwork Nottingham

	John Kerr
	Edinburgh Parks Forum


The meeting comprised 2 parts: a Trustees Meeting followed by an Advisory Committee Meeting.
[A] NFPGS TRUSTEES MEETING
	Minute
	Action

	DM noted the main purpose of the Committee meeting was to review and agree the revised draft Constitution and enable NFPGS to move towards becoming a CIO.  

	

	1.   Review of final draft Constitution
	

	A number of items were highlighted, clarified and duly noted, including:

Item 11. (1) Page 9:

Noted that there must be an AGM within 18 months of the registration of NFPGS
Item 11. (5) Page 11:

Noted that quorum for general meetings shall be 5 members (including Trustees). 
Item 12. (1) Page 13:

Noted the duties of Trustees.

Item 12. (3) page 13:

Noted there must be a min. 3 Trustees; a max. 18 (inc. regional reps.).

Item 13. (1) page 14:

Noted Trustees were elected at the EGM (11.11.17) and to retire for possible re-election at the first AGM; 

Noted regional / hub reps to be invited to stand for election as Trustees then too.

Noted that Trustees may appoint an new Trustee, either as a replacement or additional (within the limit set in item 12.) 

Item 16 page 15:
Noted that Trustees are eligible for re-election up to a max. period of five years succession in the same post. 

Noted for current Trustees this is from 11.11.17  

Item 21 page 17:
Noted NFPGS shall have an Advisory Committee including Trustees, regional (or similar co-opted reps) delegates and co-opted advisors, which may appoint sub-groups as required.

On completion of the review of the final draft was formally agreed by all for adoption and signed by the Chair and Secretary.


	

	2.   Discussion – next steps 
	

	Appointment of additional Trustees
It was agreed that additional regional representatives should be invited to become Trustees. Following consideration of activity and distribution, it was agreed reps for Yorkshire and East Midlands would be most appropriate additions.

The need to advise members of the change in governance, adoption of a new constitution and request for regional/ area hub reps was noted, with a view to sounding out members for possible further input.

The need to check the information on the NFPGS website and circulate a link to advise members of the revised Constitution document was noted.

Meetings 
It was agreed to hold a min. of two general meetings each year: a Spring meeting (Mar./ Apr.) and Autumn meeting (Oct./Nov.). Provisionally, the next general meeting will be 13 October 2018, followed by an AGM on 16 March 2019.
It was agreed to provisionally programme additional Trustee / Advisory Committee meetings for 28 July 2018 and 26 January 2019 
Role of Trustees
The issue of insurance for Trustees was raised. Although it is considered there will be a very low risk associated with NFPGS Trustee activity, further guidance would be useful. NS agreed to investigate Trustee responsibilities and liabilities and MF noted that Green Link had a policy which may be relevant.
Advisory Committee

It was suggested the NFPGS consultant Pete could be a useful co-opted advisor. It was also noted that additional pro bono support may be available from him.
	DM/SR
All note
All note
NS/MF

SR


[B] NFPGS ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING

	Minute
	Action

	
	

	1.   Minutes of Previous Meeting (11.11.17) & Matters Arising
	

	P.7 amend reference to Newcastle discussing transfer of 15% of the city parks and green spaces to a City Parks Trust – the proposal is to transfer ‘a large proportion’.

Minutes were agreed.


	

	2.   NFPGS Organisational Structure
	

	Agreed that it was a priority to submit the CIO application now.

Further considerations include the opportunity for ‘associate membership’ to be offered to national partner green space organisations. It was agreed to start compiling a list of potential associate members – organisations committed to parks and green spaces – for discussion at the next Committee meeting (Jul.’18) with a view to agreeing these at the next General Meeting (Oct.‘18) and possibly inviting new associate members to attend a NFPGS re-launch coinciding with the next AGM (Mar.’19)
It was noted that there is a need to review the status of associate membership, any requirements, and related benefits at the next Committee meeting. 

	DM
All note
All note


	3. NFPGS Financial Sustainability
	

	Treasurer’s Update
RB has had no feedback from KBT in relation to funding. There was a 2017/18 balance of £519.11 (31.3.18) with £1K received from the Love Parks hearts initiative in August  ’17. DM agreed to contact PT to clarify the current position and cover for current NFPGS core costs 
Funding bids

SR confirmed BOSF are due to meet with Esmée Fairbairn to check funding options. Following discussion it was agreed to contact EFF (Laurence Scott) again to update on NFPGS progress (i.e. new Constitution, key PAG role) and seek advice in advance of CIO approval on future options to secure revenue funds to support NFPGS work. 
There has been no further progress or comment re. the KBT BLF Reaching Communities application.

Sponsorship/ Donations

DM to contact the webmaster to explore opportunities to include a donation button link on the website.

SR has been in contact with Groundwork UK (Matt Hanrahan) regarding possible business support and sponsorship links related to Corporate Social Responsibility. Although MH was unable to attend this meeting SR will explore opportunities further. DM noted possible links with a Kent animal charity and it was agreed to seek advice from MH re. recommended terms / conditions for business support.
DM confirmed his understanding that it KBT remains committed to support NFPGS core costs of up to £5K/yr.

DM reported not further progress with the Health Parks app.

DM agreed to contact TiCL (Simon Edwards) re. possible contributions related to tree walk app. promotion. 

	DM /PT

SR

DM

SR

DM

	4. NFPGS Co-ordination and Administration
	

	Website
There is a need to review material on the website and update with current / new material including bulletins, photos and the revised constitution. DM to act as link to collate and forward addition potential material to the webmaster. 

MF suggested exploring links to display the twitter feed on the homepage.
The opportunity to upload material or include links to existing resources – Greenspace, CabeSpace was noted and all agreed additional general guidance and support could/ should be provided. 
Communication

DM recommended the setting up of an additional ‘miscellaneous’ folder to cover any active group contacts not included in existing area folders on MailChimp.
Discussion followed about the value of an on line ‘forum’ to enable themed discussion threads but there were concerns about added administrative demands from moderating the posts, and permissions /member access. DM to explore options with webmaster James.

Thanks were noted to MF for on-going twitter support with almost 600 followers.  

Thanks to SR and MF for continued promotion by NFPGS newsletters and bulletins respectively. It was noted that these could be prepared as pdf docs and shared on the website.
Discussion followed re. GDPR issues – DM agreed to share guidance but noted limited impact to NFPGS groups so long as messages include clarity about recipients unsubscribing.  SR to receive further guidance through BOSF and share advice as an update.
SR advised that a NFPGS introductory presentation is available on the website. 

New Forums

Progress was reported at: South Gloucester, Exeter, Torbay and Sunderland. The need to ensure new contact details are added/ revised on appropriate area databases (e.g. MailChimp) as necessary was noted. SR can help with log in details, etc.

	All note
DM/MF
SR

DM

MF

SR/MF

SR

All note



	5. Campaigning
	

	The Parks Alliance (TPA)
With limited funds, TPA rely on sector staff to provide input. Current campaign on the HLF Parks for People fund with 38° has a petition with over 200K signatures.

Parks Action Group (PAG)

Change of Minister – to Rishi Sunak MP from Marcus Jones MP – 1st full meeting was hosted by NFPGS at Lordship Rec. Following lobbying by PAG members the initial 5 working groups (co-ordination group; tackling under utilisation; tackling access; sharing what works; empowering communities) have been augmented with an additional Funding group.
DM noted the aim for NFPGS to retain an input and influence with each group. He chairs the Empowering Communities group – initial discussion covering the scope of the group, including support for setting up area forums and adding value to public services. NFPGS (DM/SR/NS) have prepared and shared a draft proposal for a programme of regional consultative events, which, if adequately resourced, NFPGS could deliver on behalf of PAG.
MF is involved with the Access and Inclusion Group chaired by Groundwork (Graham Duxbury) and each PAG working group includes reps from the cross departmental group. It is expected that the PAG will report to the Select Committee in the Autumn to review progress.

Charter for Parks

Originally discussed in London this initiative is now being progressed for national adoption, initially aimed at groups for their support. DM is working with other partner organisations to develop launch proposals and agree the focus and timescale for action. The primary objective will be raise awareness of current concerns with a collective, cross sector ownership of the campaign.
Events

SR attended a South region APSE conference; SR/DM attended the Fields in Trust (FiT) awards and SR/DM/MF attended the Westminster Parks event. DM and NS have attended events in Cardiff and Wrexham respectively, led by Llais y Goedwig (Community Woodlands in Wales). 

SR is also supporting parks and mental health research project work being undertaken by the University of Sheffield.

	

	6.   Strengthening the Movement
	

	Regional conferences

Further progress will be dependent on resources – specifically PAG support. Discussion followed about likely costs – perhaps £2-3K/ event since the previous programme of 7 events was around £20K overall. Or will cost more if larger.
Our proposal to PAG is that these events would be developed in partnership with other PAG organisations, aimed at empowering groups while developing local networks and potentially additional support for NFPGS development (i.e. new Trustees/ Advisory Group members). 
Each event would include an item on area forum development and with co-ordinated support from PAG partners these could be potentially larger events.  

Events would require local support to develop and deliver and this would most likely determine the location. Since PAG is England focussed, wider network empowerment and development will require alternative support – such as Awards for All (or EFF).   

Partnerships
A Memorandum of Understanding (MoU) has now been agreed with each of KBT, FiT and Groundwork. Discussion is ongoing with TCV. Links with the Federation of City Farms (Chris Blyth) could lead to another MoU once this group completes a merger with Care Farming UK. 
Another opportunity is to link with Greenspace Scotland, possibly as an associate member and similarly, with Llais y Goedwig, with both these bodies important to support national links. DM agreed to review with Park Charter discussions.

It was noted that increased sector coordination and partnership working has been a significant product of the recent PAG process.
Future activity

The Local Government Association (LGA) is holding a Parks event 24 May in London – DM, SR/MF to attend. It is hoped friends and community groups will be able to attend and contribute. The Garden Trust has a national seminar planned in Northamptonshire.

NS added that the North West Parks Friends Forum (NWPFF) is developing and delivering a programme of events with awards for all support: sub-regional networking workshops and a regional conference (November ’18). He noted opportunities for the latter event to include key items of PAG related activity and agreed to liaise with DM in due course.   


	DM

NS



	7.   AOB
	

	Rethinking Parks

DM confirmed a successful stage 1 Rethinking Parks bid to NESTA/HLF to develop and promote the community empowerment and co-management work underway at Lordship Rec. NFPGS will be a supporter for the project. Already 13 sites have expressed an interest in developing/applying a similar approach. With support from the project the Lordship Rec. community hope to develop a social enterprise consultancy model to support community groups throughout the UK.

Government Policy

NS reported that consultation is underway by HM Gov. on a new Civil Society Strategy. Another opportunity to highlight the positive role of parks, he agreed to prepare a draft submission of evidence.

New Kent Forum  
MF advised that a new Kent Parks Forum for parks managers has been established with a conference proposal including Surrey Nature Partnership, and community Forum discussion. The event is likely to be in October – MF to advise.  

	NS

MF

	8.   Dates of Next Meetings
	

	28 July 2018
-   Trustees then Advisory Committee 

13 October 2018
-   General Meeting

26 January 2019
-   Trustees then Advisory Committee

16 March 2019 
-   AGM

	All note
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